
AGENDA:  TSC 3/5/12 
 
ITEM NO. 4: Consider request to establish NO PARKING along the west side of 

Lawrence Avenue between 9th Street & Harvard Road. 
 
 Facts: 
 

1. Lawrence Avenue is classified as a “collector” street in a 
residential area and is paved 26 feet wide. 

2. Parking is currently prohibited along the east side of Lawrence 
Avenue. 

 
MINUTES:  TSC 3/5/12 
 
ITEM NO. 4: 
 
Consider request to establish NO PARKING along the west side of Lawrence 
Avenue between 9th Street & Harvard Road. 
 
Novotny reviewed the information provided in the staff report. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Dan Abrahamson, 944 Lawrence Avenue:  I feel strongly that people that do not live in 
the affected area on Lawrence Avenue should not have very much of a say as to 
whether the parking should be there or not. Many people that I know use the parking 
when they have company at their house. The parking for legitimate uses is well used on 
Lawrence Avenue. The people on Lawrence Avenue should have the first say and there 
are eight of us here that are interested in this item so it is an important item to us. 
 
Walter Hicks, 920 Lawrence Avenue:  There are very few driveways that are two cars 
wide; so if you can’t park on the west side of Lawrence Avenue, I don’t know where 
these people are going to park; if you park in your yard, the city gets upset about that. 
My wife and I for sure don’t want to see the parking on the west side to go away; that 
would put a real strain on everybody; either you don’t have any friends or you for sure 
don’t invite them over. It’s a very serious situation to take that parking away from the 
people that live in that area, that’s for sure. If you remove the parking it will increase 
the speed. 
 
Robert Zernickow, 915 Lawrence Avenue:  As to whether the parking hampers or 
encourages speeding on Lawrence Avenue, it’s a little bit of both; with the parking being 
there, it’s harder for cars to get around; if it wasn’t there they would use it as a byway 
and hit their brakes right before the speed humps. I think that by removing the parking, 
the speeding would increase. I live in a three-vehicle household and have to park one 
(1) car in the street. 
 
Bob Carey, 951 Lawrence Avenue:  It would adversely affect everyone to not have 
parking on the street because we need the overflow for holidays, etc. I do think we 
need parking restricted on the west side at 9th Street for the crossing. 
 
Bill Hussli, 956 Lawrence Avenue (distributed a handout (attached)):  We don’t want to 
take away the parking. My van is parked on the street for safety; it makes drivers look 
around and I think it has done a lot of good. The police have checked it out five (5) 
times due to complaints, but it has always been legally parked. 



 
Commissioner Novotny asked the audience if there was anyone present in favor of 
removing the parking; no one indicated that they were. 
 
MOTION BY COMMISSIONER WOODS, SECOND BY COMMISSIONER BOLEY, 
TO RECOMMEND DENYING THE REQUEST TO ESTABLISH NO PARKING ALONG 
THE WEST SIDE OF LAWRENCE AVENUE BETWEEN 9TH STREET & HARVARD 
ROAD; THE MOTION CARRIED, 8-0. 
  



February 16, 2012 

To: Traffic Safety Commission 

From: Dennis Jacobsen 

Re: Traffic safety concern on Lawrence Avenue 

I would like the traffic safety commission to review the traffic flow between 9th Street and 
Harvard Road on Lawrence Avenue. There are currently multiple speed bumps installed 
to slow traffic. A traffic hazard is being created by some residents (one in particular) 
who purposefully park old vehicle(s) on the road in an attempt to further slow traffic. 
They only move the vehicle when someone complains. This parking practice creates a 
traffic hazard because: 

1) School buses and other large vehicles that are driving within the speed limit are 
forced to further slow during times of higher volume traffic to avoid the parked 
vehicle and oncoming traffic.

2) The street  can’t be cleaned thoroughly with the vehicle parked on the street  for 
extended periods of time creating potentially unsafe driving conditions 

3) The street can’t have the snow cleared as efficiently during inclement weather 
with the vehicle(s) parked on the street for extended periods of time. 

4) Motorists going west on Steven Drive who turn north have to be very cautious to 
avoid motorists coming south on Lawrence avenue frequently go wide around the 
parked vehicle . Many motorists would only look south to look for oncoming traffic 
going north to initiate their turn only to then see a motorist coming at them who 
swerved to avoid the parked vehicle(s). 

It would seem reasonable to either have no parking on the west side of Lawrence 
Avenue all the way between 9th Street and Harvard Road or at least within 100 yards 
North and South of the intersection between Lawrence Avenue and Steven Drive. 



From: Carol Abrahamson [mailto:ciadfaks@sunflower.com]  
Sent: Thursday, March 01, 2012 10:08 AM 
To: Traffic Safety Commission 
Subject: March 5, Items for Traffic/Safety Commission, March 5 
 
To Traffic Safety Commission Members:  Jason Novotny, Chair; Dan Harden, Vice-Chair; Stuart 
Boley; Ryan Devlin; Cody Howard; Ken Miller; Edwin Rothrock; Jim Woods; and John 
Ziegelmeyer Jr. 
  
From: Carol and Dan Abrahamson, 944 Lawrence Ave., 842-2572, ciadfaks@sunflower.com 
  
Re:  ITEM NO. 4 on the Traffic Safety Commission Agenda for March 5, 2012, at 7:00 p.m. 
        "Consider request to establish NO PARKING along the west side of Lawrence Avenue         
between 9th and Harvard Road. 
  
Remarks: It is our understanding that Traffic Safety items are generated by complaints or 
petitions.  The remarks below are intended to counter these complaints. 
  
1.  Within the last few years the city put in two traffic calming speed humps by 
neighborhood petition designed to slow down traffic between Ninth St. and Harvard Rd. which is 
posted with a 25 mph speed limit as well.  It does not make sense to reopen this stretch  to no 
parking on both sides and encourage speeding, which still very much occurs, especially for those 
persons turning from 9th St. south to Harvard and then west, only to shorten their trip to Kasold. 
  
2.  Why does the request suggest that only Ninth to Harvard is a problem?   Lawrence Ave. has 
parking on the west side all the way from Sixth St. to Bob Billings Parkway (15th). Do the 
petitioners and their friends have a particular gripe with our two blocks?  Do those making the 
complaint actually live in these two blocks on Lawrence Ave.? 
  
3.  As it is, many cars slow for the speed humps that exist and then rev their engines until they 
meet the next obstruction, be it another speed hump or traffic coming from the other direction that 
forces them to slow down because there is parking on the west side of Lawrence Ave.  
  
4.  Removing parking on the west side of the street makes it difficult for residents to have visitors, 
when the numbers of cars of visitors exceed the parking the family has provided on their 
property.  (Many have double off-street parking, but not all.) 
  
5.  Those who have no off-street parking may not be able to afford putting it in.  We are not a 
wealthy neighborhood. 
  
In summary, Lawrence Ave. is still a very well-traveled road, probably because it seems a more 
efficient route for some.  However, it has not been designed to be a speedway. Neighborhood 
residents still must show much patience backing out of their driveways because of the speed of 
approaching cars.  Existing parking on the west side helps with that situation and should not be 
removed. 
  
Please take our comments seriously and deny the request to establish NO PARKING along the 
west side of Lawrence Ave. from 9th St. to Harvard Rd. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Carol and Dan Abrahamson 
  





 
From: Gayle T. Reece [mailto:gtr@sunflower.com]  
Sent: Friday, March 02, 2012 4:37 PM 
To: David Woosley 
Subject: Lawrence and Steven Drive 
 
I understand an issue has come up concerning parked cars on Lawrence Avenue in the area of the 
intersection with  Steven Drive. Parked cars are located on Steven, Lawrence and Pamela because most 
of the homes in the area were built years ago with single car garages and driveways. The parking 
conditions are not excellent, but workable considering folks need to put their vehicles someplace and 
still get in and out of their driveways. I live on the corner of Pamela and Steven  and use the intersection 
of Steven and Lawrence regularly. I have not experienced problems due to cars parked in the area. I 
personally wish fewer vehicles were parked on Pamela, but that isn’t realistic. 
 
Gayle Reece 
3032 Steven Drive 
Lawrence, KS 66049 
Res : 785‐842‐1210 
Cell:  785‐424‐3382 
 





From: winterpeg@aol.com [mailto:winterpeg@aol.com]  
Sent: Monday, March 05, 2012 1:15 PM 
To: David Woosley 
Subject: parking on Lawrence Avenue between Harvard Road and West 8th/9th 
 
Dear Sir: I understand that tomorrow evening, the request to remove parking from Lawrence Ave 
between West 9th and Harvard Road will come up for discussion.  As an almost 20 year resident 
of the neighborhood, I would like to comment. 
  
I bought a house on Steven Drive which is in close proximity (one house away) from Lawrence 
Ave. Part of the reason I purchased this home was the close proximity to two excellent 
neighborhood schools - Sunset Hill and West Jr (now Middle) School. Steven Drive is a well-
traveled pathway, both pedestrian and vehicle to both of these schools. 
  
Many of the children are crossing Lawrence Avenue at the intersections of West 9th,Steven or 
Harvard to travel to or from their homes.  A few years ago, partially thanks to the hard work of the 
Sunset Hill PTO and Sunset Hill Neighborhood Association, two "speed bumps" were placed in 
this block of Lawrence Avenue to slow the traffic down and make it safer for the children to cross. 
  
Unfortunately these speed bumps have not always had the desired affect and some traffic still 
regularly greatly exceeds the posted speed limit of 25 miles/hour in this block because it is a 
straight road.  Before the speed bump installation, the Lawrence Police Dept. used to run radar in 
this location frequently.  Since the installation of the speed bumps, they do not do this anymore. 
  
What does seem to slow the speeding drivers down are the few parked cars on Lawrence 
Avenue.  I am writing as a member of this neighborhood to please request that you maintain 
parking availability on this stretch of Lawrence Avenue. My interest is simply that of a parent very 
concerned about the speed with which traffic tends to travel down Lawrence Avenue and the 
safety of our neighborhood children crossing to attend the schools.  
  
Thank you for your consideration in maintaining things as they are and not banning Lawrence 
Avenue parking. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Aynsley Anderson 
3049 Steven Drive 
Lawrence, KS. 66049 
 



From: Kurt Stockhammer [mailto:kstockhammii@msn.com]  
Sent: Monday, March 05, 2012 1:47 PM 
To: David Woosley 
Subject: intersection Steven Dr. Lawrence Ave. 
 
 Hello, my name is Kurt Stockhammer, former homeowner of four years of 3401 
Steven Dr. I wish to go on record to side with Bill Hussli's viewpoint for parking 
rights on Lawrence Avenue. Too many people treat that stretch of Lawrence Avenue 
like its ok to drive 35 or 40 mph (my opinion: the speed limit should be 20 tops!), 
and I've seen a good number of accidents around there because of it. And there are 
a good number of schoolchildren/elderly. My phone # is 749 1907 if you would like 
to have further input from me. Thank you! 



From: DeLois Hussli [mailto:dohussli@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, March 05, 2012 3:48 PM 
To: David Woosley 
Subject: no parking 9th. St. west to Harvard Rd. 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
This is a neighborhood. We have family that travel a long distance to visit. Where are 
they suppose to park? 
We have friends that come for the KU games. Where are they suppose to park? 
On graduation days for KU and the High School where are family and friends suppose to 
park? 
For family celebrations  where are they suppose to park? 
 
Our neighborhood, family and friends are being discriminated against. 
 
Thank you for listening, 
Lois Hussli 
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